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Operations Department Memorandum 
 
 
 
 
TO: Andrea Oquist, Superintendent of Schools 
 
FROM: Phillip Francis, Director of Operations 
   
DATE: December 1, 2016 
   
SUBJECT:     Bus Bid Results - 2013 Bond 
 
 
During the October 24 BOE Study Session, Harry Lau and I brought forward information to the 
Board regarding going out to bid for the purchase of 24 new school buses from the 2013 bond. This 
proposed purchase and the effect on our bus fleet was then discussed at the Committee of the Whole 
meeting on November 7, 2016. I would now like to discuss the bid results with the Committee of 
the Whole on Monday, December 5, 2017. 
 
This would be the final planned bus purchase out of the 2013 bond. Harry Lau, Administrator of 
Facilities and Operations, is recommending the purchase of thirteen (13) mini buses (A-2) from 
Midwest Transit Equipment, Marshall, Michigan for a cost of $644,072.00. In addition, he is 
recommending the purchase of eight (8) 77-passenger long body conventional buses plus three (3) 
72-passenger conventional special needs buses from Holland Bus Company, Holland, Michigan for 
a cost of $985,059.00. The combined total of this proposed purchase of 24 buses is $1,629,131.00.  
 
Again, this is a planned purchase from the 2013 bond. I have attached a memo from Mr. Lau with 
additional details. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions. 
 
pmf 
 
Attachments 
 
c:  Board of Education 
 
 


